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Newslet terñ  

January  2022  

                  Find us on Facebook  

Website: www.elliscountyquilters.com  
General Meetings held at the Waxahachie Bible Church  

621 N Grand Ave, Waxahachie, TX 75165  

MAILING ADDRESS: PO BOX 301, MIDLOTHIAN, TX 76065  

 Our General Meeting will be held on Monday, January 24th from 6:30 -8:45 pm  
in the Rotunda 

Sign in and social time is from 6:00 to 6:30pm  
It will be in person at Waxahachie Bible Church! ! 

We are encouraging members to wear masks if they are vulnerable or con-
cerned about Covid.  This is a personal choice based on your  

individual needs and concerns.  
 

 

Greetings Quilters,  

 

     I hope you all had a wonderful Christmas and New Year!  I love having it come but I 

have to admit that I relish getting back into a routine!  Now that that 2022 has arrived, 

what are your plans and maybe even resolutions for this year?  Iõve given up on the 

weight, exercise, etc. resolutions myself.   

     My focus this year will be to continue to gain new skills, actually finish UFOs and 

support our guild.  My Community Service Day will be Tuesdays at WBC ~ come join us. 

We complete projects together and share ideas!  Weõll be working on fidget quilts for 

the JHS and can use all the help we can get.  

     As many of you know, weõve received several donations from quilters who have ei-

ther given up quilting or downsized their stash.  When you check in, there will be a ta-

ble with FQ and fabric that we will be giving away!  Use it for Community Service pro-

jects or your own projects. We just want to see the projects you created with this gift!        

Look forward to seeing you on January 24, 2022.  Cindy Garris has another fantastic 

program planned for you.   

Debbie Ray, President 

A NOTE FROM OUR PRESIDENT 

Refreshments will be provided by members whose last names start with  

A, B, & C. 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/EllisCountyTXQuilters
http://www.elliscountyquilters.com


 

2                                                                                           Creative Quilters Guild of Ellis Countyñ-January 2022 Newsletter 

PROGRAMSPROGRAMS  
I am excited to have a New Year, 
new speakers, and new ideas for our 
guild meetings. Join the group in the 
Rotunda on January 24th to hear 
Melissa Lehew talk about Alpacas of 
Faith.  She raises alpacas, spins and 
dyes their wool, and creates 
beautiful crafts.  She has 60 kits for 
the evening and will teach us how to 
needle felt with alpaca ǈeece!   
Alpacas of Faith Facebook Page 
                                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
On February 28th, Rod and Amy 
HurstƲvendors at our quilt showƲwill 
have a program on wool appliquß and 
felt.  They hand dye their fabric and 
have many kits available for sale.  
Check out their Face Book page:  
Meant to Be Stitchin.   

Cindy Garris, Program Chair  

SMALL GROUPS WITHIN THE SMALL GROUPS WITHIN THE SMALL GROUPS WITHIN THE 
GUILDGUILDGUILD   

 

 FEATHERWEIGHT FRIENDS OF  

     ELLIS COUNTY  

The Featherweight group will be 
meeting on the 3rd Tuesday from 
9:30 am to noon at the 
Waxahachie Bible Church. 

All are invited who have or just 
love Featherweight machines.  

 

SEWING SISTERS OF WBC  

The Sewing Sisters of WBC meet on 
Tuesdays from 9am to noon at the 
Waxahachie Bible Church.  

Work on Community Service 
projects or your own project. Great 
fellowship and always someone to 

help with sewing. 

 

 

WHAT IF? ART GROUP  

This Group meets 5 times a year ð
(January, March, May, August and 
October) from 1 to 3pm rotating at 
different places.  

 

Expand your horizonsðyou donôt have to be 
artistic, you just have to have imagination! 
Please contact Cindy Garris at 
cgarris54@gmail.com or Donna Magee at 
magee.inc@sbcglobal.net if you are interested.  

Community Service  

The donations for our Community Service outreach continue to be awesome.  Many of you have been 

very busy and generous in your project sewing.  We will continue to make items for Hope Clinic, 

Meals on Wheels, the Veterans Administration, Quilts of Valor and a couple of area dog shelters.  For 

those making dog beds for the animal shelters, we have been asked to try to keep them lightly 

stuffed so that they can easily be washed and dried and to not make them too gigantic also for wash-

ing. More info will be shared at the next meeting as well as a pattern for a wheelchair quilt.  Keep up 

your good work ladies.  

Kathleen Allen & Joyce Fogarty,    Community Service Chairs 

There will not be show and 
tell this month as we will 

have a full program !!  

https://www.openherd.com/farms/9898
https://www.openherd.com/farms/9898
https://www.facebook.com/alpacasoffaith/
https://www.facebook.com/meanttobestitchin
mailto:cgarris54@gmail.com
mailto:magee.inc@sbcglobal.net
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Ways & MeansWays & Means   

Get your tickets now!!!!  
What great gifts for sharing your love 
at Valentines!  Please contact Linda 
Williams at 951-283-8515 or 
Lwilli3320@yahoo.com to get tickets!   
 
Stop by the Ways and Means table at 
the January Guild Meeting: 
** Pick up your ticket envelope 
** Turn in your envelope with complet-
ed stubs and money 
** Sign up to help sell tickets at the 
Master Gardeners Expo on  Saturday, 
March 26th 

 
Watch for new methods weƴll be sharing 
on how you can help sell more tickets to 
friends, co-workers, neighbors, etc.  

 

Linda Williams,   

Ways & Means Chair  

The DEADLINE for the next  

newsletter is 

  February 9th, 2022,  

NO LATER THAN 1:00 PM  

     Please submit any articles to  

Kathy Tiller at  

ktiller64@sbcglobal.net 

Please let me know if you or 
someone else did not get the 

newsletter!  

 

                    LIBRARY 

 If you haven't gotten the 
chance to stop by and look at 
the books in the library, do so at 
the next meeting.  There may be 
something that will strike a idea 
to try. As always, we have a very 
informal library system, but do 

try to bring back your books  

before you get some more. .  

Deanna Haupers  

Janice Kendrick,  Librarians  

RefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshments   
Hello quilting friends, we will be ac-

cepting your goodies for our January 

meeting. Members whose last name 

start with   A, B, & C are the  January 

providers. You may make something or 

buy it.  Please be sure to bag or wrap 

items individually so too many hands 

are not touching it.   Suggested items 

are cookies, breakfast bars, small 

sandwiches, etc.  Both sweet and sa-

vory items are appreciated. We have 

several people that are headed here 

straight from work. Please drop off re-

freshments at 5:50ð 6:00   Thanks for 

helping your guild. 

Dale Rozas, Hospitality Chair 

Save the date!!Save the date!!   
July 13July 13--14, 202214, 2022  

For set upFor set up  

July 15July 15--16, 202216, 2022  

Sokal Hall in EnnisSokal Hall in Ennis  

For the 2022 Quilt ShowFor the 2022 Quilt Show  

mailto:Lwilli3320@yahoo.com
mailto:ktiller64@sbcglobal.net
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GETTING TO KNOW YOU 
Please let other guild members get to know you.   

I know there are many of you out there that are a little shy, but we truly want to welcome you 
and enjoy getting to know you through your story. Share your story via phone at 972-921-
6715 or email me at diana1985@sbcglobal.net   

 Diana Buckley,  Publicity 

 
    

 
.  
   Iôm Kathy Tiller and I am a fabric acquisition specialist!  (Well it does sound better than a 

 fabric hoarder!)  This is my year to try to only use my stash. We will see how long I can do it.  

    

  I started sewing in Jr High during home economics, when the whole class sewed their own     
Dashiki shirt.  I loved that shirt. My mother always sewed clothes for us growing up but I was 
never really interested in sewing until I did it in school. After that I was always trying to figure 
things out on the machine. That included taking her Singer apart and putting it back together.  
Sometimes with extra leftover parts.  So on to the manual after that. Never could quite figure 
out the bobbin case.   

  

  I made my first quilts when I was 18.  One for my brother and one for me. They were rather simple but they were 
always my favorite ones. I continued sewing clothes, curtains, but never any other quilts.  College, marriage, work-
ing full time, and raising three girls took up most of my time.  

    

  I moved to Texas from Colorado in 1992. I mostly sewed costumes for my girls  and myself because we could nev-
er find  exactly what we wanted for Halloween or for school performances.  

  

  In 2002 my youngest daughter was born.  I made some of her outfits and also recreations of the Color guard and 
Drill Team outfits so that she would match her three older sisters at the football games.  

 

   I started quilting again in 2009 after my mother was trying to work on quilts for all her grandchildren.  Her arthri-
tis had gotten so bad that she just was not able to do it. My gift to her that Christmas was to finish and complete 7 

quilts.  My mother learned quilting without rotary cutters, rulers or patterns.  She had 
scissors, sand paper and an idea of what she wanted. Needless to say it was quite a 
learning experience working along side her.   

   

 I began going to Quilts N More and took classes, did the First Saturday blocks, and 
several Blocks of the Month.  After that first year, I was completely hooked. I know my 
husband thought it was just a passing fad that I would quickly tire of. Not even close. 
The first quilt I entered in a quilt show got honorable mention and I was so excited.  

   

 I have been on the Guild board and have really enjoyed getting to know the other 
members.  I have made so many friends.  I like going to retreats 
where I can have concentrated time to work on my projects.  

   

 2020 brought several blessings in that I was able to spend quality time with my youngest 
daughter at home; and then adjust to the empty nest with my husband. I was able to finish quite 
a few of my UFOs and accumulate many more.    

 

  I have seven grandchildren who all live within an hour of me. I have made them all quilts when 
they were born (or within the year or two!!ha-ha) . Better late than never right?  

See you around. Kathy Tiller 

 

Gюѝѝђїѐ ѝј KїјѠé. 

     KъѝёѢ Tђѕѕюћ 

mailto:diana1985@sbcglobal.net
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 I am excited to announce that we cur-

rently have 99 active guild members. It 

has been so nice getting to greet every-

one at the meetings. Remember our 

new guild year does not start until Au-

gust, you have another 6 months before 

renewal!!   

 

Paula Benter & Kelli Davis ~ 
Membership Committee  

VOLUNTEERS  

 We will need  a couple of people to help for the January meeting. I want you to 

know that you are so appreciated by your guild and by me for all 

that you do.     Maggie Cooper,  Volunteer Coordinator 

 

Debbie Woodring Jan 3rd 

Kathy Bright Jan 4th 

Karen Wilcox  Jan 10th 

Leslie Bauer  Jan 13th 

Pat Bradford  Jan 18h 

Quilt Retreat with Cedar Hill Quilt Guild 

We have been asked to join Cedar Hill Quilt Guild for their annual 
retreat at the Compass Center in Mt. Calm, TX.  It is March 3-6, 
2022.  We arrive at noon on the 3rd and leave by 2PM on March 
6th. Cost is $294.30 for Thursday to Sunday.  Retreat cost includes 
meals, starting with Thursday dinner and ending with Sunday 
brunch around 10:30am. Center asks everyone to bring their own 
pillows & blanket. If you come after lunch on Friday, cost is 
$196.20. Check out the Compass Center website.  

Contact Barbara Sessions with CHQG for questions or to make a 
reservation.  

Barbarasessions@icloud.com    


